
                           Your New Kitten/Cat 

Congratulations!  Today is the day you get to take your new kitten home! 

The kitten is purring, playing, and very busy. Everyone in your family is very 
excited. Please remember that your kitten is a baby and you are changing its whole 
world today! 

It is very important to start the kitten off in one small room, isolated from other 
pets. Please provide a night light for the kitten. It will be very intimidated, almost 
as if you had taken it to Mars! 

Do not give the kitten free run of your home until it is successfully and consistently 
using the litter box. Do not use a covered litter box. Maine Coon cats do not like 
going into a confined space. 

If you have other pets, gradually introduce the kitten to them after the first full 
week in your home. Usually, within a few days to a week, the kitten will be ready 
to play with the other pets. It will take the adult pets a little longer to adjust to the 
kitten. Be sure to supervise all interaction of the new kitten with older pets for 
several weeks. 

Your kitten has been trained to use a scratching post, and you need to have one 
available when you take the kitten home. 

You were provided sample cat litter and cat food from the breeder. Both are of 
excellent quality. It is highly recommend that you continue feeding this brand of 
cat food throughout the cats life. It is a top grade premium cat food. It may be 
ordered from my website links page, however, if you do desire to switch to another 
product, just mix the products that came with your kit and gradually for a few days 
with any new cat food that you desire to use. 

Do not be alarmed if your kitten does not use the litter box or eat anything the first 
24 hours. That is not unusual. Some kittens adjust within hours. Others take several 
days to adjust to their new home. Each kitten is different, So please be patient 
during this transition period. 

Provide dry cat food (free feed) 24/7. You cannot overfeed this breed as they grow 
extremely fast! Cat treats, canned food, supplements, and other cat products may 
be obtained from the CAT FOOD page at the Megacoon website. Order from the 
convenience of your home and receive at your home within a few days. 



Also, if you rely on city provided water, it would be a good idea to use bottled 
water the first few days.  Or, mix the bottled water with your city provided water as 
the chemicals in many city water systems may upset the kittens stomachs. I have a 
well, so the kittens are not used to water with chemicals in it. If they get an upset 
stomach during the new transition, buy a can of pumpkin and mix it with their wet 
food. Add warm water and make the mix soupy. You may need some canned food 
for the mix. This will usually resolve the issue in a couple of days. 

This breed is like a two-year-old child when you take them home. They have an 
extremely short attention span. Close all commode lids. They like to play in water! 
They will quickly grow out of this phase and become much calmer and more 
loving as they mature. Do not be alarmed if they are not lap cats the first several 
months. Usually by six months, if not before, they are all over you every time you 
sit down. 

Enjoy your new kitten! If you have questions, just call: 919–210–5409 or email: 
megacoon@windstream.net. 

Please remember to take the kitten health records with you when you take your 
kitten in to see your veterinarian for their first visit. The kitten only needs a rabies 
shot the first year. 

Also, I have a certified cattery and it is critical that I receive your kittens spay/
neuter statement. I am required to maintain those records for each kitten sold. 
Upon receipt, your $100 kitten deposit will be refunded and your kitten registered 
with TICA (The International Cat Association). 

Registration is included in the price of the kitten. 

The kitten purchaser gets to name their new kitten. 

Again, congratulations!  


